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A meeting of EXETER CITY COUNCIL will be held at the GUILDHALL, HIGH STREET, EXETER  on 
TUESDAY 16 OCTOBER 2018, at 6.00 pm, at which you are hereby summoned to attend.  The 
following business is proposed to be transacted:- 

Pages

1   Minutes

To approve and sign the minutes of the Ordinary and Extraordinary meetings held 
on 24 July 2018.

3 - 14

2   Official Communications

To receive minutes of the following Committees and to determine thereon:-

3   Planning Committee - 23 July 2018 15 - 26

4   Planning Committee - 13 August 2018 27 - 32

5   Planning Committee - 3 September 2018 33 - 42

6   Planning Committee - 1 October 2018 43 - 48

7   Licensing Committee - 18 September 2018 49 - 50

8   People Scrutiny Committee - 6 September 2018 51 - 54

9   Place Scrutiny Committee - 13 September 2018 55 - 66

10   Audit and Governance Committee - 19 September 2018 67 - 72

11   Corporate Services Scrutiny Committee - 27 September 2018 73 - 82

12   Strata Joint Scrutiny Committee - 24 September 2018 83 - 90

13   Strata Joint Executive Committee - 25 September 2018 91 - 96

14   Executive - 11 September 2018 97 - 100

15   Executive - 9 October 2018

16   Committee Membership

17   Notice of Motion by Councillor Musgrave under Standing Order No. 6

This Council notes:-
 
• 55% of Exeter residents who voted in the EU referendum voted to remain 

in the EU.
• Exeter has a greater share of exports to the EU than any other city in 

the UK (70% of exports from the city are destined for EU countries).
• A recent Local Business Survey showed that confidence among SMEs in 

the West of England in the government to deliver a Brexit that works for 
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business is on the wane, with only 11.69% of 230 businesses polled being 
confident or very confident that there will be a good deal.

• Polling in July 2018 found that 71% of British people disapprove of how 
the Brexit negotiations are being handled.

• Polling in August 2018 found that voters in the South West of England 
back a second referendum on the Brexit deal by a margin of 42% to 35% .

 
This Council believes:-
 
• That the EU referendum on 23rd June 2016 should be considered the 

beginning of a democratic process, not the end of one.
• That the conclusion by the Electoral Commission that the Leave 

campaign committed serious offences by breaking electoral law casts 
doubt on the legitimacy of the result of the 2016 referendum.

• That new information on the way the referendum campaign was 
conducted and the economic, environmental and social impacts of Brexit, 
which have come to light since the referendum, may have altered some 
voters’ preferences regarding desired outcomes of the Brexit negotiations.

• That giving the British people a final say on the Brexit negotiations will 
help to rebuild trust and engagement in the political process.

 
This Council resolves:-
 
• To express our support publicly for a People’s Vote on the final terms of 

any Brexit deal.
• To write to our local MP, Ben Bradshaw, and the Prime Minister, Theresa 

May, informing them that Exeter City Council has passed this motion in 
support of a People’s Vote.

18   Questions from Members of the Council under Standing Order No 8

Question from Councillor Mrs Thompson.

Is the Leader able to explain why individual employees of the City Council are 
making planning applications for Exeter City Council where the development is to 
be undertaken by the Councils Private Development Company building housing 
to be sold on the open market : the application presented at Committee 3rd 
September 2018 made no reference in the report of the application being for 
Exeter City Council or the Council's private development company? 

A plan of seating in the Guildhall is attached as an annexe

Date: Monday 8 October 2018 Karime Hassan
Chief Executive & 
Growth Director

NOTE: Members are asked to sign the Attendance Register
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